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Mr. Chair:

· The United States remains committed to addressing the urgent issues of indigenous peoples in the hemisphere, including combating societal discrimination against indigenous peoples, increasing indigenous participation in national political processes, addressing lack of infrastructure and poor living conditions in indigenous areas, and collaborating on issues of land rights and self governance.

· We have experiences, ideas, and best practices to share. We know that many other member states around this table do as well.

· We believe the OAS can be mobilized to make a practical difference in the lives of indigenous peoples in real time. We note that negotiations on this text have gone on for more than a decade, and that the working group remains deadlocked on key issues. We reiterate our belief that there are ways to focus the OAS to make practical differences in the lives of indigenous peoples, rather than continuing to focus exclusively on negotiating a declaration while states in the hemisphere are still trying to understand how best to implement the commitments they recently made under the 2007 UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.

· That said, my government will continue to support these and other OAS efforts, while the working group continues its consideration of the draft text. We reiterate the general reservation we noted at the beginning of the 10th meeting in the Quest for Points of Consensus, as set forth in GT/DADIN/doc.301/07, and request that that document and this statement be included in the official documents of this session.
· Finally, Mr. Chair, as an update to the Working Group, my delegation is pleased to announce that this year the United States has made another substantial financial contribution to the work of the Inter-American Commission on Human Right's Rapporteurship on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.

· Additionally, the United States, through its Permanent Mission to the OAS, intends to help fund a project by Georgetown University's Political Database of the Americas to compile legislation related to indigenous peoples in all OAS member states.

· Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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